       Cyngor Cymuned Dwyriw Community Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Dwyriw Community Council held on 
Thursday 27 June 2024 in Llanwyddelan Schoolroom at 7.00pm  

PCSO Liann Richards attended the meeting to discuss the current problems within our area. She gave advice on how to reduce the problems of theft and speed and agreed to visit Cefn Coch with a speed monitoring gun.

Present: Cllrs Owen, Francis, Adcock (Chair), Hawtin, Jerman, Gethin, Heward, County Cllr John Yeomans and the Clerk Sarah Yeomans.

1.	Apologies for Absence
	Cllr Booth
2.	Declarations of Interest
	None
3.	Minutes of the May Meeting 
The minutes of the May meeting were taken as read and accepted as a true record. Proposed Cllr Owen and seconded Cllr Francis

4.	Matters Arising from the Minutes
There were no matters arising

5. 	Planning
There were no applications for consideration.

6.	Finance
a) Account balances – the current account contains £7,344.89 and the deposit account £1,230.49.
The Clerk circulated copies of the latest bank statements along with a copy of the budget monitoring sheet.  
b) ‘Thank you’ letters had been received from MacMillan Cancer Care and the Game Change Project.

7.	Highways and Byways
a) Various ongoing potholes were reported and it was noted that the patcher machine had been in Dwyriw recently.
b) Drainage problems were reported in Llanllugan and will be passed on to Powys.
c) The Welsh Government is asking for feedback on the recent 20mph introduction.
It was agreed that Cefn Coch would be better served by a 30mph limit from the Llanfair end of Cefn Coch through to the start of the pavement by Rhiwlas. At this point it could change to 20mph for the rest of the village. This would be passed back to the consultation.
d) The Adfa footpath question had been raised again by a local resident. Options were discussed and would be passed back with a request for any suggestions that there might be regarding a potential route.  




8.	Adfa Play Area
a) Cllr Heward offered to acquire new ‘no dogs’ signs for the ball park area.
b) Playdale had offered to quote for a new multi-play unit and refurbishment of the existing equipment, and this would be requested.

9.	Llanllugan Burial Ground
a) The bench has arrived and is awaiting installation.

10.  	Correspondence
i) A letter regarding the change of Caereinion High School to a Welsh medium school
ii) An update on the Broadband situation.

11. 	Welcome Letters
A letter required for Adfa would be hand delivered by Cllr Jerman

12.  	Items to be reported or included on the next agenda
It was noted that following the recent elections, John Yeomans had been elected as the new County Councillor for the Rhiwcynon ward.

13. 	Date and time of the next meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 31 July at 7.00pm in Adfa Village Hall

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.








